TOWN OF NEW CASTLE

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

280 Joan Corwin Way, Chappaqua, New York 10514 e Ph. (914) 238-3968 ¢ Fax (914) 238-6205

Gerard C. Moerschell, Commissioner
Bart Carey, Assistant Commissioner
Julia Golden, Secretary to the Commissioner

October 7, 2020

Dear Resident,

Due to a fire hydrant replacement in your area, it will necessary to close down the water on
Shingle House Road (#5 — #45), Gregory Lane, Scott Lane, Pinesbridge Road (#246 & #255)
as well as the Kitchawan Water District within the Town of Yorktown. The Yorktown
Water Department has been notified of this shut down. The work that is to take place will be
for a fire hydrant replacement that was recently struck by a vehicle on Shingle House Road.
During this work, there will be a water unit staff member on site that can be reached at 438-6110.

This hydrant replacement will take place on Thursday, October 8, 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM.
When the water is turned back on, there could be flow reversals in your supply lines. This could
lead to slightly discolored water for a short period of time. If needed, run the cold water to clear
the sediment from the system and before doing any laundry.

We regret any inconvenience that this may cause. Thank you for your patience and
cooperation. If you have any questions please call us at 238-3968.

Sincerely,

John C. Migliaccio
Water System Supervisor
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